

## **BEAUDESERT STATE HIGH SCHOOL**

PO Box 104 Beaudesert QLD 4285 Phone: (07) 5542 9111 admin@beaudesertshs.eq.edu.au https://beaudesertshs.eq.edu.au



15th April 2024,

Dear Parents/Carers,

Year 10 students have the opportunity to participate in a leadership development camp from the 25th to 27th November 2024 at the Emu Gully Adventure Education facility at Helidon (outside Toowoomba).

This camp represents a unique opportunity for Year 10 students who have attained and maintained Navy, Teal or Gold leadership. The camp is designed to develop resilience, test character, and build leadership and teamwork skills in readiness for School leadership opportunities in Year 11 and 12.

Throughout camp, participants are exposed to team building and leadership-building activities that will challenge students teamwork, communication, leadership and character skills.

In order for your child to participate in this year's leadership camp, a \$100.00 non-refundable deposit needs to be paid to the school by 25th July 2024. There are limited numbers, so we will provide further advice if reaching that limit and payments can no longer be accepted.

Full payment (approximate cost of \$350) will need to be made to the school by the 31<sup>st</sup> of October for your child to participate. There is also the requirement that all school fees are paid by this time; irrespective of whether or not you have a payment plan in place with the school.

Further information will be provided to participating students in early September. In the meantime, please arrange payment of the \$100.00 deposit to ensure your child's place on the camp.

If you have any questions regarding the camp, please contact Mr Luke Chataway-Baker (Camp Coordinator), at the school on 5542 9111.

Luke Chataway-Baker

**Head of Department** 

Damien Burke

Principal